Minutes  - Technology Committee – 2-24-10 – Weds. Noon – 1:15 pm CCDS Room 200

Present: David Jordan, Joe Ramirez, David Garza, Richard Rains, Hanh Tranh, Adrian Gonzalez by Robert Schwartz, Kathy Dawson, Roza Ekimyan, Martha Rios

Absent: ASO rep. Saul Perez, Curtis Stage, Maury Pearl, Robert Payne
1. Status of  Technology Master Plan (TMO) re-write – The Committee decided in Fall 2009 semester to produce the TMP as the same format at Strategic Master Plan, action items, linking plans together. This will make it easier to review the plan in the future.  Hanh, David and Maury will update each of the 7 goals in the template format and present it to the Committee for further review. Maury is looking into purchasing software for the college which will assist with the linkage of all of the master plans, and will keep the Committee posted  of any purchase, and implementation of such software.

In a previous meeting we asked each person in the Committee to work on a goal through the sharepoint program, and each member is encouraged to review the current updated draft version of the TMP. 

2. Etudes to Moodle transition – Over the winter break,  a student worker was obtained through the TSE/Workforce – San Fernando offices, and she was trained in moodle in January and is currently uploading materials from etudes to moodle for the 9 Etudes faculty who are required to move their online classes from etudes  to moodle by the Fall 2010 semester.

Robert Schwartz from DSPS  brought up issue of extra time – on quizzes and that  coursecompass needs to work with DSPS to accommodate. The Committee  recommends that DE establish a DE policy re accommodation for all of our online classes. The DE Committee will discuss this issue, and once a policy is established it will be forwarded to the Technology Committee.  


3. Social Networking -  youtube – College Council approved the establishment of a Social Networking and Media Task force headed by our IT Manager.  Hanh is currently getting a LA Mission Channel for Youtube.edu to provide space to upload videos, tutorials, and collecting videos.  The Task force will work on developing and researching “best practices” on use of social networking and media on the college website and will report its findings to the Technology Committee at the end of the Spring 2010 semester.


4. Edustream.org - Videos – David discussed this free resource with the Committee. If the College agrees to use this resource it must be taken to College Council for approval, and then to approval by the Board of Trustees. The Committee agreed to table any decision to move forward with this free resource pending further research by the Task Force on how and where we will store our videos.  Hanh informed the Committee that departments like HFAC, and other departments can request videos through Hanh and Title V, and Hanh will set up the shooting of a video with the Department chair. Student Services expressed their interest in having videos taken of their services to students. 


5.  Roza announced that a NSF scientist at LACC on Friday 2/26/10, and that there is $300 M available in grant moneys for STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) and that interested persons should sign up for the grants.  

meeting started: 12 noon
meeting adjourned: 1:15 pm

Next meetings of Technology Committee: (All on Weds at noon)
3/10, 3/24, 4/14, 4/28, 5/12, 5/26


